
 
 
 

Medway Council 

Meeting of Licensing and Safety Committee 

Tuesday, 12 December 2023  

6.12pm to 6.26pm 

Record of the meeting 
Subject to approval as an accurate record at the next meeting of this committee 

  
Present: Councillors: McDonald (Chairperson), Browne (Vice-

Chairperson), Brake, Fearn, Filmer, Hamilton, Howcroft-Scott, 
Jones, Peake and Louwella Prenter 

 
In Attendance: Laura Caiels, Principal Lawyer - Place Team 

Nicola Couchman, Democratic Services Officer 
Emily Lane-Blackwell, Assistant Licensing Manager 
 

 
452 Apologies for absence 

 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Kemp and Councillor Sands.  
 

453 Record of meeting 
 

The record of the meeting held on 23 August 2023 was agreed and signed by the 
Chairperson as correct.   
 

454 Urgent matters by reason of special circumstances 
 

There were none.  

 
455 Declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests and other interests 

 

Disclosable pecuniary interests 
  

There were none. 
  

Other significant interests (OSIs) 
  
There were none. 

 
Other interests 

  
There were none. 
 



Licensing and Safety Committee, 12 December 2023 
 

 

This record is available on our website – www.medway.gov.uk 

456 Review of Cumulative Impact Assessment 
 

Discussion: 
 

The Assistant Licensing Manager informed the Committee that the Cumulative 
Impact Assessment had been in place in Medway since 2018 and needs to be 
reviewed every three years. The current Cumulative Impact Assessment would 

expire on 30 April 2024 and in accordance with the requirements of the Licensing 
Act 2003 the review must be consulted on.  

 
The Committee were informed that the consultation process seeks views from 
responsible authorities and interested parties about whether the restrictions 

imposed by the Cumulative Impact Assessment should be removed, remain as 
they are or be amended. It was explained that the four-week consultation period 

would begin no later than 8 January 2024 and the results of the process would be 
reported back to a future Committee.  
 

Members queried how the areas in the Cumulative Impact Assessment were 
selected and were informed that the selected areas were based on evidence 

provided by the responsible authorities when it was initially created and as an 
outcome of each review process.  
 

In response to a request that the consultation period did not coincide with the 
Christmas holidays it was confirmed that it would begin after the holiday period.  

The Committee also queried how wide and targeted the consultation process was 
and were informed that all responsible authorities and licensed premises were 
contacted directly, and the public would be consulted via the Medway website. 

Members were reassured that the use of social media would also be explored.  
 

Members expressed concern about the messaging for the selected areas and 
requested that the messaging should be carefully considered so that it would not 
cause undue concern for residents. 
 
Decision: 

 
Members agreed to note the consultation process and instructed officers to 
proceed with the consultation process, to use various social media platforms 

available but to be cautious about the messaging used.  
 

 
Chairperson 

 
Date: 

 

 
Nicola Couchman, Democratic Services Officer 

 

Telephone:  01634 332106 
Email:   democratic.services@medway.gov.uk 

 

http://www.medway.gov.uk/

	Minutes

